
You	 shall	 consecrate	 the	 fiftieth	 year	 and	
proclaim	 a	 release	 through	 the	 land	 to	 all	 its	
inhabitants.	 It	 shall	 be	 a	 jubilee	 for	 you,	 and	
each	 of	 you	 shall	 return	 to	 his	 own	 property,	
and	 each	 of	 you	 shall	 return	 to	 his	 family.	
(Leviticus	25:10)


This	is	a	special	year	as	Gwen	and	I	mark	fifty	years	of	
healing	 evangelism	 in	 Canada.	 In	 1972,	 while	
pastoring	a	church	 in	 the	Ottawa	Valley,	 I	had	a	 life-
altering	 encounter	 with	 the	 Holy	 Spirit.	 Suddenly	
miracles	of	healing	and	salvation	began	 taking	place	
in	 our	 services	 and	 as	 the	 ministry	 exploded	 we	
launched	 into	 full	 time	 evangelism.	 Over	 the	 fifty	
years,	 literally	 thousands	 have	 been	 swept	 into	 the	
Kingdom,	 received	 notable	 miracles	 and	 have	 been	
raised	up	as	warriors	for	Jesus.


In	Old	Testament	times	the	fiftieth	year	was	a	special	
time	 for	 the	 children	 of	 Israel	 when	 all	 debts	 were	
cancelled,	 those	 in	 bondage	 were	 set	 free	 and	 the	
nation	 rejoiced	 in	 its	 new-found	 freedom.	 As	 a	
ministry	we	are	not	only	celebrating	God’s	goodness	
and	 provision	 but	 we	 are	 claiming	 JUBILEE	 for	 you	
and	those	you	love	as	well.	


In	 Luke	 4:18-20	 Jesus	 proclaimed,	 quoting	 the	
prophet	 Isaiah,	 “The	 Spirit	 of	 the	 LORD	 is	 upon	Me,	
because	 He	 has	 anointed	 Me	 to	 preach	 the	 gospel	
to	 the	 poor;	 He	 has	 sent	 Me	 to	 heal	 the	
brokenhearted,	to	proclaim	liberty	to	the	captives	and	


recovery	of	 sight	 to	 the	blind,	 to	 set	at	 liberty	 those	
who	 are	oppressed;	 to	 proclaim	 the	 acceptable	 year	
of	 the	 LORD.”	 Then	 He	 closed	 the	 book,	 and	
gave	it	back	to	the	attendant	and	sat	down.	And	the	
eyes	of	all	who	were	in	the	synagogue	were	fixed	on	
Him.	 	 And	 He	 began	 to	 say	 to	 them,	 “Today	 this	
Scripture	is	fulfilled	in	your	hearing.”	


What	 did	 Jesus	 mean	 when	 He	 said,	 “Today	 this	
Scripture	is	fulfilled	in	your	hearing,”?	Simply,	JESUS	is	
our	JUBILEE!	He	came	to	bring	the	Good	News	of	the	
Gospel;	 He	 healed	 those	who	were	 sick	 and	 broken	
and	 set	 captives	 free!	 The	 “acceptable	 year	 of	 the	
Lord”	 is	 a	 direct	 reference	 to	 the	 Year	 of	 Jubilee	 or	
the	Year	of	God’s	Favour.	And	that	is	exactly	what	we	
are	 celebrating	 and	 declaring	 for	 YOU!	 May	 His	
FAVOUR	 rest	 on	 you,	 your	 children	 and	 your	
children’s	 children	 in	 every	 area	 of	 your	 lives,	 body,	
soul	and	spirit.


CELEBRATING	OUR	JUBILEE	YEAR!
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We	have	already	witnessed	God’s	great	 favour	upon	
our	ministry	this	year.	In	February	I	travelled	with	my	
assistant	 and	 fellow	 evangelist	 Jacob	 Walda	 to	 the	
United	Kingdom	where	we	conducted	twelve	glorious	
meetings	in	eight	days.	


The	UK	has	a	rich	well	of	revival	and	Christian	history	
and	 we	 saw	 the	 Holy	 Spirit	 move	 powerfully	
everywhere	 we	 went.	 The	 first	 weekend	 in	 Dudley,	
England	 was	 like	 coming	 home	 for	me.	 Years	 ago	 a	
two-month	 revival	broke	out	at	 the	church	pastored	
by	 our	 dear	 friends	 Trevor	 and	 Sharon	 Baker,	 and	
these	meeting	 felt	 like	we	 just	 continued	where	we	
had	 left	 off	 then.	 Countless	 people	 were	 healed,	
touched	 and	 empowered	 by	 the	 Spirit.	 The	wells	 of	
revival	are	flowing	once	again	and	 the	fire	of	God	 is	
burning!	


In	Northern	Ireland	we	enjoyed	three	nights	in	three	
different	churches.	Each	meeting	had	its	own	unique	
move	 and	 moments	 where	 the	 Spirit	 ministered	
powerfully	 to	each	community	and	brought	hope	 to	
the	people.	Northern	Ireland	also	has	a	rich	history	of	
revival	and	 Jacob	was	able	 to	 travel	with	one	of	 the	
local	pastors	to	some	of	these	sites	and	pray	for	the	
revival	 we	 believe	 is	 coming	 again	 for	 Northern	
Ireland.	


After	our	time	in	Northern	Ireland	we	headed	back	to	
England	 with	 our	 dear	 friend	 Chris	 Hymus	 in	
Doncaster.	We	 sensed	 a	 deep	 hunger	 in	 the	 people	
and	 a	 desire	 to	 see	 the	 Lord	 move	 in	 might	 and	
power	in	their	community.	From	there	we	journeyed	

to	Worthing	 in	 southern	England	where	we	were	 so	
warmly	 welcomed	 by	 Pastor	 Drew	 Kear	 and	 his	
congregation	 that	 we	 felt	 like	 we	 had	 come	 to	 be	
with	 family.	 These	 are	 people	 who	 truly	 love	 the	
Lord!	The	sense	of	the	presence	of	God	was	palpable	
and	exciting	for	us	as	we	ended	our	UK	journey	here.	
People	were	 healed,	 delivered	 and	 filled	with	 joy	 in	
each	 of	 these	 meetings.	 Thank	 you	 partners	 for	
covering	us	in	prayer	as	we	ministered.	Hope	is	rising	
and	the	fire	is	burning	in	the	United	Kingdom!	


During	 the	 heartbreaking	 events	 in	 Russia	 and	
Ukraine,	the	Lord	supernaturally	bestowed	His	favour	
on	 our	 Russian	 missionary,	 Igor	 Bogomol	 and	 his	
family.	Just	days	before	almost	all	flights	out	of	Russia	
were	 cancelled,	 credit	 systems	 were	 suspended,	
social	media	communications	were	cut	off	and	many	
other	harsh	restrictions	were	imposed,	the	Bogomols	
received	visas	to	emigrate	to	America.	Again,	through	
God’s	 favour	 and	 the	 generosity	 of	 our	 partners	we	
were	able	to	secure	three	seats	on	an	African	airline	
that	was	still	allowed	to	operate	out	of	Russia.	Within	
days	of	receiving	their	visas	they	flew	from	Russia	to	
Africa	 and	 on	 to	 America	 –	 a	 very	 indirect	 and	
extremely	 long	 journey	 –	 where	 they	 have	 now	
settled.	 Thank	 you	 to	 everyone	who	 partnered	with	
us	 for	 this	 unexpected	 need.	 Your	 response	 was	 so	
generous	that	all	their	travel	costs	were	cared	for	and	
we	are	able	to	send	them	substantial	support	to	help	
them	get	 settled	 in	 their	 new	homeland.	 For	 a	time	
Igor	 and	 his	 family	 will	 be	 living	 with	 missionary	
friends	 in	 Tennessee	 until	 they	 are	 able	 to	 get	 fully	
established.	
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I	am	delighted	 to	 report	 that	before	 they	 left	Russia	
Igor	 was	 able	 to	 deliver	 all	 the	 warm	 clothing	 and	
food	 supplies	 for	 the	 isolated	 Inuit	 villages	 in	 Arctic	
Russia,	 purchased	 as	 a	 result	 of	 our	 partners’	
response	 to	 Giving	 Tuesday!	 Igor	 is	 still	 passionate	
about	ministry	to	the	Inuit	and	will	work	closely	with	
ministry	 contacts	 in	Arctic	Russia	 to	ensure	 that	 the	
many	 Inuit	 families	 we	 and	 Igor	 have	 reached	 will	
continue	 to	 receive	 the	 on	 going	 spiritual	 and	
practical	 help	 they	 need.	 He	 also	 has	 a	 desire	 to	
minister	 in	 Canada’s	Arctic	 and	we	will	work	 closely	
with	him	to	facilitate	this	desire.	In	the	meantime	we	
are	 eternally	 grateful	 for	 God’s	 goodness	 in	 helping	
Igor	and	his	family	escape	the	uncertain	and	perilous	
circumstances	they	were	facing	in	Russia.	


This	 month	 Jacob	 and	 I	 will	 have	 the	 privilege	 of	
ministering	with	 several	 very	 respected	ministries	 in	

Dallas,	Texas,	 including	ministering	on	Daystar	TV	on	
Tuesday,	 March	 22nd.	 I	 encourage	 you	 to	 check	 the	
program	times	in	your	area	and	tune	in	as	I	share	my	
heart	with	viewers.	I	will	also	be	conducting	a	healing	
service	 at	 Destiny	 Church	 in	 Naples,	 Florida	 this	
month	 as	 well.	 From	 April	 onward	 until	 the	 end	 of	
the	 year	we	will	 be	ministering	hope	and	healing	 in	
Stand	On	Guard	services	across	Canada,	 in	northern	
First	 Nations	 reserves	 and	 to	 our	 precious	 Inuit	
friends	in	Nunavut.	


For	 many	 years	 I	 have	 made	 the	 faith	 declaration,	
“Canada	 shall	 be	 saved!”	 In	 this,	 our	 Jubilee	 year,	 I	
am	 making	 a	 new	 declaration	 –	 “Canada	 is	 being	
saved!”	I	believe	with	all	my	heart	that	a	mighty	wind	
of	God’s	Spirit	 is	blowing	across	 the	 land	and	 in	 the	
hearts	of	hungry	lives	everywhere.	
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Upcoming Events
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Canada Shall Be Saved!

I	want	to	personally	thank	our	faithful	partners	for	their	steadfast	support,	especially	during	the	uncertain	period	
when	 Covid	 restrictions	 greatly	 affected	 so	many	ministries.	With	 the	 Lord’s	 favour	 and	 your	 partnership	we	
stayed	 strong	 and	were	 still	 able	 to	 have	 effective	ministry,	 in	 person	where	 permitted	 and	on	 several	 online	
platforms.	 	God’s	 purposes	 cannot	 be	 restricted	 –	He	will	 accomplish	 all	 that	He	has	 planned	 to	do!	May	He	
continue	to	bless	you	as	you	stand	with	us	in	this	Jubilee	year	and	bless	His	work.


Start	 declaring	 YOUR	 Jubilee	 over	 your	 life,	 your	 loved	 ones	 and	 all	 you	 hold	 dear,	 and	watch	 Him	 do	 great	
things!


Yours	in	Him,


Bill	Prankard

President	&	Founder	BPEA

Nunavut

April 3-9


Barrie, ON

April 22 - 7pm

April 23 10am

Barrie Victory Centre

80 Prince William Way


Mississauga, ON

April 24 - 10am

Promise of Life Church

140 Capital Court


Edmonton, AB

Contact us for more details


Surrey, BC

May 13-15

Celebration of Life Church

Roberts Liardon’s NOW Conference

Contact us for more details


Peterborough, ON

May 29 - 10am & 6:30pm

Selwyn Outreach Centre

2686 Lakefield Rd.

Selwyn, ON
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